
 

 

VISION 
Our vision is to maintain a safer Queen Anne’s County where 
citizens and Law Enforcement are joined together, the rights 
of all persons are respected, and community values are 
reflected. 
 

MISSION 
The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff is committed 
to protecting life, property and individual rights while 
maintaining peace and order. “Prompt, Professional and 
Courteous police services with a no tolerance to crime 
approach”. 
 

GOALS 
GOAL 1: Increase the number of patrol sectors in order to 
assign additional patrol coverage to the northern end of the 
county with the goal of reducing law enforcement response 
times and increasing law enforcement presence in the 
community. 
 
GOAL 2: Increase its efforts in reducing Heroin use and 
distribution in Queen Anne’s County and its negative effects 
on crime and quality of life in the county. 
 
GOAL 3: Seek to promote and enhance professional 
development of its staff through various training 
opportunities and programs. 

B 
efore heroin was a major issue in the area, families would come into my office and tell me about 
their child’s opioid addiction because they didn’t know who or where to turn to. 
 As more overdoses began to occur from heroin and prescription medication and more 
families came to my office, I started asking when parents first noticed the behavior. I would 

cringe when they answered, “well, kids are going to be kids. They smoked weed ... they drank.” 
 But what the family didn’t notice over time was that 'just' the smoking of weed and 'just' ... alcohol 
became a greater issue, but they were afraid to talk about the issue and they were afraid to approach it 

because they didn’t know anything about it. They thought their kids 
would grow out of this. Instead, they grew into that problem. 
  I’ve had the richest of families in my office down to the most 
impoverished – sadly, family members see the addiction but only reach 
out when its spiraling out of control. Once someone gets to me, they’ve 
almost reached the end of the addiction cycle where death is imminent.  
  Let’s get the community members before the addiction – not when 
they’ve spiraled out of control to an arrest from my office or, to their 
death. We need every business, every community member and every resident in this county to stand up and 
support QAC Goes Purple. Our strength in this message is unity. 

WWW.QUEENANNESSHERIFF.ORG 

Watch us on our YOUTUBE Channel! 
Get Crime Prevention Tips and see who in our  

community is QAC MOST WANTED 
https://www.youtube.com/playlist?list=PLDB5AAECAC4D281CA 

A WORD FROM YOUR SHERIFF 

MEET US THERE 

SEPTEMBER 16 
CORSICA RIVER DAY 
 
SEPTEMBER 22 
MILLINGTON DAY 
 
OCTOBER 7 
SHOP WITH A COP FUNDRAISER 
 
OCTOBER 13 
SHERIFF’S OFFICE ANNUAL 
OPEN HOUSE  
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 The Criminal Investigation Unit (CIU) is 
responsible for maintaining Sex Offender 
Compliance which is monitored by A/Cpl. 
Rickard.  Depending on which Tier category 
they fall into, they are mandated by the State 
of Maryland to report in person at a minimum 
of 3 or 6 months to report any updates within 
their registry requirements.  Random checks 
are also performed to make sure the 
information they provide is accurate.  The CIU 
team is also responsible for taking over 
investigations to include but not limited to; all 
sex crimes, child abuses, robberies, burglaries, 
thefts over ten thousand dollars, internet 
crimes, all deaths to include suicides, 
homicides, and/or any deaths suspicious in 
nature.   
 In the month of September 2017, there 

was a major influx in commercial burglaries in 

the Stevensville, Chester, and Grasonville 

area, mainly targeting small business owners.   

There were 5 businesses broken into during 

late night and early morning hours.  The CIU 

team began investigating these burglaries and 

working with surrounding agencies that had 

cases that appeared to be the same suspect.  

In May 2018, the burglaries started occurring 

again and 8 more small businesses in the 

same area were broken into.  In all, 

approximately $1,800.00 in damage had been 

done and approximately $1,800.00 in cash 

had been stolen.  Detectives teamed up with 

Baltimore County Police and a search warrant 

was drafted by Queen Anne’s County 

detectives and executed on the suspect’s 

residence in Essex, MD.  Numerous pieces of 

evidence were collected to indicate the 

suspect in the burglaries.  The suspect was 

charged in June of 2018 for all the burglaries 

and identified as David Warren Chilcote Sr., a 

66yo male from Essex, MD.  Chilcote Sr. is 

currently incarcerated and has several cases 

pending trial.   

 Sheriff Gary Hofmann recently 
accepted the renewal of the Office of 
the Sheriff accreditation by the 
Commission on Accreditation for Law 
Enforcement Agencies, Inc. (CALEA®).  
 The renewal award was 
accompanied by the Commission’s 
praise for the agency’s going “above 
and beyond” in showing compliance 
with the relevant standards that 
represent the "best professional 
practices" for law enforcement 
agencies everywhere. 
 The Sheriff firmly believes that 
CALEA compliance strengthens the 
agency’s accountability, both within 
the agency and the community, 
through a continuum of standards 
that clearly define authority, 
performance, and responsibilities. 
 The Queen Anne’s County Office 
of the Sheriff has developed a 
comprehensive, well thought out, 
uniform set of written directives. This 
is one of the most successful 
methods for reaching administrative 

and operational goals, while also 
providing direction to personnel. 
Sheriff Hofmann has established 
standards that provide the necessary 
reports and analyses he needs to 
make fact-based, informed 
management decisions. 
 CALEA accreditation can limit the 
Office of the Sheriff potential liability 
and risk exposure because it 
demonstrates that internationally 
recognized standards for law 
enforcement have been met, as 
verified by a team of independent 
outside CALEA-trained assessors. 
 Sheriff Hofmann thanked all 

employees of the Office of the Sheriff 

for their roles in proving compliance 

with the many standards. “It is only 

with the cooperation and buy-in of 

every sworn officer and civilian 

employee that we are able to achieve 

and maintain this high level 

professionalism,” the Sheriff stated 

with appreciation. 

The Auxiliary Volunteer Deputy Program has 

been extremely instrumental in the success of 

the SRU.  At this time, the Auxiliary Unit has 

fourteen active members, who assist with a 

variety of tasks as directed by SRU Supervisors. 

The dedicated members of this unit work 

together with our sworn deputies at the many 

events around the county.  They also take time 

to patrol the business districts and 

communities.  
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 The Sheriff’s Resource Unit (SRU) has several different 
responsibilities.  The primary responsibility is to provide 
security to Queen Anne’s County’s schools. The SRU work 
closely with the Board of Education, as well as the private 
schools in the county.  The unit is currently comprised of a 
Sergeant (Sgt. Jeremy Davidson), Corporal (Cpl. John 
Brockman), and two other School Resource Officers (SROs) 
(Dfc. Andrew Neall, & Dfc. Ryan Davidson).  During this 
coming school year they look forward to adding to the staff 
to adequately patrol the area schools.  
 In addition to protecting the county’s schools, the 
Resource Unit is also responsible for handling special 
events throughout the county which majority of these 
events are handled with the assistance of the Auxiliary Unit 
as well. The Auxiliary Unit is made up several volunteers 
that you have probably seen at events this year already. 
Since the vast majority of the special events in the county 
are held on the weekends, this can cause the members of 
the unit to often work long stretches of days to provide 
coverage at the schools during the week and events on the 
weekends so we are grateful for the Auxiliary Unit and the 
volunteer coverage that they provide to the county. During 
this past summer the Resource Unit has worked 34 special 
events, 2 of which were Back to School nights at the 
County Middle and High schools.   
 Through June 2018, the Resource Unit has worked 42 

special events, (8 of which have been school related).  
Additionally they have also attended over 20 meetings for 
major upcoming events and various committees and 
boards that they assist with.  
 Recently, the Auxiliary Volunteer Deputy Program has 
really taken off. The restructuring changed the leadership 
roles among the members and several policies.  At this 
time, the Auxiliary Unit has fourteen active members, who 
assist with a variety of tasks as directed by SRU 
Supervisors. The dedicated members of this unit work 
together with our sworn deputies and are a huge part of 
the SRU success. A new Auxiliary Deputy Training Program 
has been implemented and is providing much needed 
essential training for these volunteers to perform the tasks 
at hand. 

The Event season is in full swing for the Resource 
Unit.  Look for them at many of the Parades, Carnivals, 
Fairs, and other special events that you attend and of 
course, please stop by our display tables or just say hi.    

One more responsibility maintained by the 
Resource Unit is the facilitation of Active Assailant Training.  
With a great deal of assistance from our Chief 
Management Analyst, Joe Saboury the unit has had many 
opportunities to present this training to the Board of 
Education as well as various commercial businesses and 
banks in our county.  We continue to provide this training 
which focusses on providing trainees with tools needed to 
survive an active assailant situation in their place of work.                                          

If you may be interested in further information 
about this opportunity, please contact Sgt. Jeremy 
Davidson at 410-758-0770, ext. 1273. 

SHERIFFS RESOURCE UNIT 
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REGISTERED SEX OFFENDERS 
 

COMPLIANT - Sex offender has complied with all forms of law & limitation imposed on him/her 

If you have any information concerning any questionable activities of a Sex Offender  
please contact: A/Cpl. Jason Rickard at 410.758.0770 ext. 1262 

All information will be confidential. 
As the date of the publication this list is up to date. You should contact the Queen Anne’s County Office  

of the Sheriff for any questions pertaining to Registered Sex Offenders, 410.758.0770. 

ARCHER, DANIEL BRIAN                                    307 ELM STREET STEVENSVILLE 
BAYNARD, TRAVIS LAMONT                             108 GADD DRIVE CENTREVILLE 
BLANN, DONALD RAY                                        214 PERRYS CORNER ROAD GRASONVILLE 
BOWMAN, COREY MITCHELL                           109 PEAR TREE POINT ROAD CHESTERTOWN 
BRENNAN, SEAN                                                 1827 HARBOR DRIVE CHESTER 
BURRIS JR., JAMES RUSSELL                             5925 SUDLERSVILLE ROAD SUDLERSVILLE 
CLARKE, WILLIAM MICHAEL CHRISTIAN         2515 CENTREVILLE ROAD CENTREVILLE 
COOK, JAMES MICHAEL                                    449 GRASONVILLE CEMETERY ROAD GRASONVILLE 
CUTSHAW, DAVID CARTER                               604 WYE MILLS ROAD QUEENSTOWN 
EMBREY, WILLIAM                                             433 LEGION ROAD MILLINGTON 
GALASSO JR., GREGORY ALAN                        2609 ELLICOTT DRIVE CHESTER 
GEYER, ZACHARY ALLAN                                  335 LONGFELLOW DRIVE CHESTERTOWN 
GOAD, JEFFREY                                                  2608 MILLINGTON ROAD MILLINGTON 
HATCHER, ANDREW                                          115 QUINN ROAD GRASONVILLE 
JOHNSON, DAVID                                              101 MAIN STREET STEVENSVILLE 
KENNEDY, DANA                                               7024 CHURCH HILL ROAD CHESTERTOWN 
KNIGHT, KENNETH                                            222 DOUBLE CREEK ROAD CHESTERTOWN 
MADDOX, WAYNE                                            216 H ARRIS LANE STEVENSVILLE 
MILLER, ROBERT ALLEN                                   708 BAYSIDE DRIVE STEVENSVILLE 
OWENS, JASON ANDREW                                3040 CHURCH HILL ROAD CENTREVILLE 
PAPILON, BRADLEY PAUL                                12 ANDREW DRIVE CRUMPTON 
PETERSON, MARK                                            205 SOUTH EAST LANDING ROAD CHURCH HILL 
POLLARD JR., HENRY COLEMAN                    112 POLLARD LANE CHESTER 
RICKET, RONALD EUGENE                               150 CHAR NOR BLVD CHESTERTOWN 
ROBINSON JR., OMER FRANCIS                     215 VILLAGE DRIVE CHURCH HILL  
ROCHESTER, CHAD                                        325 FLAT IRON SQUARE ROAD CHURCH HILL 
SHORTS, DONALD LESLIE                            1339 ROBERT STATION ROAD INGLESIDE 
SKIPPER, RICHARD                                       355 LONGFELLOW DRIVE CHESTERTOWN 
SPELLER, MOUSIEUR                                   312 MAIN STREET STEVENSVILLE 
STACKHOUSE JR., ROBERT LARUE             123 NEW STREET CHURCH HILL 
STAFFORD JR., CLIFTON LEE                       111 FOURTH STREET CRUMPTON 
TELAK, DENNIS                                             205 TOWER DRIVE STEVENSVILLE 
TURNER, DAVID SCOTT                               303 CHURCH STREET SUDLERSVILLE 
WALLACE, WILLIAM                                    210 CHURCH STREET SUDLERSVILLE  
WALLS III, JAMES NORMAN                       604 COSDEN ROAD BARCLAY  
WHALEN 3RD, JAMES VERNON                 118 MAIN STREET SUDLERSVILLE 
WHEELER, PATRICK BRANDON                 3200 LOVE POINT ROAD STEVENSVILLE 
WHITING, JAMES KENNEDY                       220 LITTLE KIDWELL AVENUE CENTREVILLE 
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      In 2017, the Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff Aviation 
Unit was able to fly over 27 flight hours, and 24 flights, in support of 
Queen Anne Co. Sheriff’s and other agencies.  
      So far in 2018, they have flown several flights for different parts of 

the county government.  They have also taken aerial photos for the 
prosecution of suspects charged by the Criminal Investigations Unit. 
Other flight missions have taken photos used in investigations by the 
Animal Control Unit.  
     Earlier this year there was a problem with the aircraft helmets that 
are used in the Auto Gyro.  The helmets are from England, and there 
was a possibility that the Sheriff’s Office would have had to send the 
helmets to the factory for repair.  Fortunately the Sheriff’s Office was 
able to find a factory repair facility in Chesapeake Virginia. We are 
grateful for this closer factory as the helmets are fixed and like new.  
    On May 9, Deputy William Schepleng was able to fly to the Summit 
Airport in Delaware for training.   This training was put on by ECHO, 
East Coast Helicopter Operations.  All training from ECHO is always 
free, and is a great way to advance our program.  All parties at the 
training were glad to see the Auto Gyro, as always, it’s a big hit.  
     This coming year will be as active as others for the Aviation Unit in 

providing an aerial platform for the Sheriff’s Office and other agencies 

in the county of Queen Anne.  

AVIATION UNIT 

Stats are as of August 2018 

    The Queen Anne’s County Drug Task Force is a multi-agency task 
forced aimed at combating mid and upper level drug dealers in 
Queen Anne’s County, Maryland. The task force board is comprised 
of members of the Maryland State Police, Queen Anne’s County 
Sheriff’s Office, the Centreville Police Department, the Maryland 
Department of Natural Resources Police and the Office of the Queen 
Anne’s County State’s Attorney.   
    The Queen Anne's County Drug Task 
Force reports quarterly to the Task 
Force Advisory Board.  The benefit of 
the Task Force concept is that it lessens 
the manpower and budgetary 
constraints on each participating 
agency.   
     The investigative case load carried by 
the task force grows every year and 
many of the crimes investigated have 
roots or ties in other counties and/or 
states. Investigators at the task force 
routinely work closely with the FBI, DEA, 
HSI, the ATF, neighboring drug task 
forces and state and federal prosecutors to bring these cases to a 
successful conclusion and to ensure that all persons involved with 
the drug/criminal networks are brought to justice, no matter where 
they live.  

          Investigators with the task force also routinely 
work hand in hand with the CIU units at the Centreville 
Barrack and the Queen Anne’s County Sheriff’s Office 
to investigate thefts, robberies and crimes of violence 
that often have their roots in the use and sales of 
narcotics.  
 The Queen Anne's County Drug Task Force is a 
financially self-sufficient unit, operating off of seized 
assets at no cost to the taxpayers of Queen Anne's 
County.  Besides using seized, drug related funds to 
pay for day to day operational expenses, the task force 
routinely pays for training, equipment and other 
related costs occurred by member agencies. 
 If you suspect anyone of distributing or importing 

drugs in Queen Anne's County, you can report them by calling the 
Queen Anne's County Drug Task Force at 410-758- TIPS (8477) or by 
going on line at www.qadtf.com.  

Stats for QA Drug Task Force  
CDS Arrests          51 
Search Warrants        40 
Cases Investigated       100 
Powder Cocaine Seized      553 grams 
Heroin  Seized         54 grams 
Marijuana Seized        6203 grams 
Oxycodone Pills Seized      113 
Prescription Pills Seized      213 
Psilocybin Mushrooms Seized   8 grams 
Synthetic Marijuana       36 grams 
US Currency Seized       $55,828 
Vehicles Seized        15 
Firearms Seized        10 
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WHAT’S NEW AT QACSO? 
Corporal Amelia VanSant was promoted to Sergeant, and now 

serves as Group 4 Supervisor in the Patrol Division. Sheriff Hofmann 
congratulated Sgt. VanSant and recognized her as the agency’s first female 
Sergeant.  
 Corporal Shane Russell was also promoted to Sergeant and now serves 
as the Group 2 Supervisor in the Patrol Division. Sergeant Shane Russell 
recently was in the Criminal Investigations Unit and now is a first line 
supervisor in the Patrol Division. Sheriff Hofmann congratulates him as well. 
 Deputy First Class George Sewell was promoted to Corporal. He is now a 
First Line Supervisor in the Patrol Division. Sheriff Hofmann noted Corporal 
Sewell’s many years of exemplary service to the community as a law 
enforcement officer mostly with this agency. 
 Deputy Darryl Kries joined our agency in April following a career with 
the Prince George’s County Police Department from which he retired with 
the rank of Sergeant. Deputy Kries is assigned to Courthouse Security. 
 Suzanne Haas joined the staff in May as Quartermaster and fleet 
services.  The Queen Anne’s County Office of the Sheriff welcomes new 
personnel to the agency. They are currently attending entry level training at 
the Eastern Shore Criminal Justice Academy located in Salisbury, Maryland 
and are expected to graduate in December. We also would like to welcome 
our new Public Information Officer Lauren Moses. You have probably seen 
her around taking pictures at numerous events.  

Pictured:  
Top: Sgt. Amelia VanSant & Sheriff Hofmann 
Bottom: Cpl. George Sewell & Sheriff Hofmann 
L to R: Means, Johnston, Williams, Argubright, Frazier 
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            The Office of the Sheriff for Queen 
Anne's County provides Prompt, professional, 
and courteous service to the citizens of the 
County. The Patrol Unit is the largest Unit 
within the Agency. The Deputies that are 
assigned to this unit are scheduled to serve 
the County twenty-four hours daily and seven 
days a week. This includes weekends and 
holidays. This unit is made up of extremely 
professional police officers that strive to 
protect your communities day and night. This 
unit is unique and it is mission oriented. The 
Unit conducts various different calls of service 
to include traffic enforcement, drug 
enforcement, criminal investigations, and 
much more. The following is a list of activities 
that the Sheriff's Patrol unit has accomplished 
since June 1, 2018. 
            Patrol Deputies completed a total of 
6,736 calls for service to include traffic stops. 
These Deputies completed a total of 458 
reports for multiple types of offenses. 
Sheriff's Patrol Deputies have completed 325 
Radar assignments, 124 traffic enforcement, 
and totaling 2,349 traffic stops. Patrol 
Deputies have investigated 133 motor vehicle 
collisions on our County roadways. Out of 
these collisions, 91 were property damage, 35 
were hit and run collisions, 6 were injury, and 
1 was a fatal motor vehicle collision. Tragedy 
can strike at any time, and the Deputies at 

the Office of the Sheriff are actively pursuing 
violators to educate and enforce the State, 
Federal and Local traffic laws.  Speed is 
perhaps one of the Counties number one 
complaints and Patrol is active in assisting to 
resolve these complaints. 
           Over the past year, drug usage has 
risen to higher levels to include the use of 
Heroin combined with Fentanyl. This deadly 
combination has caused our Patrol Units to 
respond to numerous overdoses and in some 
cases, fatalities are the result.  The Office of 
the Sheriff has trained and supplied our Patrol 
Units with the lifesaving drug called Narcan. 
This drug is administered through the nasal 
area and is used to counteract the effects of 
an overdose. This drug has assisted our 
deputies with saving lives of people that are 
struggling with the opioid addiction. Patrol 
Deputies have investigated 47 cases that 
resulted in one or more persons being 
charged with possession of a Controlled 
Dangerous Substance. The Agency K-9 
division is actively working on scanning 
vehicles to assist with the Controlled 
Dangerous substance trafficking. Our K-9 
division has conducted 93 scans for drug 
detection.  
           Patrol Deputies have responded to and 
investigated 71 thefts, 12 Fraud cases, 3 
Robberies, and investigated 20 Burglaries. 
Deputies are equipped with many tools to 
assist them in processing the crime scene. 
Deputies have the ability to photograph the 

scene, collect fingerprints, and in some cases, 
collect DNA. Patrol Deputies work in 
connection with our Criminal Investigations 
Unit. During the past few months there has 
been an increase of thefts from Motor 
Vehicles. Pay attention to where you park and 
hide important items like purses, cell phones 
and other valuable items. Please keep loose 
change and paper currency out of sight. 
            The Office of The Sheriff for Queen 
Anne's County has a Constitutional Duty to 
the Circuit Court for Queen Anne's County. 
Sheriff Deputies to include the Patrol 
Deputies are assigned the duty of serving the 
Civil Process Papers of the Courts. During this 
second quarter, the Patrol Unit has assisted 
the Sheriff's Courts and Civil Process units by 
serving 235 court papers and completed 64 
attempt of service. 
            Patrol Deputies are equipped with 
Body Worn Cameras. These devices are used 
to gain your trust that our men and women 
that are behind the badge are adhering to the 
Agency Policies and Procedures. The body-
worn camera also affords our Patrol Deputies 
the protection from false complaints against 
them. The Office of the Sheriff for Queen 
Anne's County has many different units that 
work a variety of different job functions. All 
work together to establish the mission of our 
Agency as a whole. The Office of the Sheriff 
for Queen Anne’s County strives to adhere to 
the mission of the Agency to be Prompt, 
Professional, and courteous.  

QACSO PATROL 

IMPORTANT MESSAGES  

Click on the pictures above to watch the 
health emergency alert and school safety 

plan initiative.  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=m7aM_VyxVlc&list=PL9KU_Pam3Gce23b4Oh4-6vTzNVQd2oqgo#action=share
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uGu63g7B3Yc&t=2s
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Shannon Bordley Jr 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA Child Support  

 

Jarrel Ramon Washington 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA CDS Possession with                            

intent to distribute  

 

Brian Ray March 
 

Wanted for:  

VOP Driving while impaired by alcohol  

 

Lauren Rogers 
 

Wanted for:   

VOP Theft Scheme less $1000 

 

James Edward Austin 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA Directing and Permitting Highway 

vehicle operation contrary to law 

 

Kerry Lee Kelly 
 

Wanted for:  

VOP Driving without  

required license 

 

Maidson Rose Mclean 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA Driving without a required license 

 

Angelete Yvette Wilson 
 

Wanted for:  

FTA Driving on a suspended license & 

CDS Possession with                                     

intent to distribute narcotic  

 

Help your Sheriff Add These  

Fugitives To The List  of Captured Criminals!  
*VOP = Violation of Probation  FTA = Failure to Appear 
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Office of the Sheriff Staff Directory 

Sworn Personnel 
Ahearn, Dfc. Chris    Uniformed Patrol/K9    1253  cahearn@qac.org 
Barlow, Dep. Marybeth  Uniformed Patrol     1963  mbarlow@qac.org 
Bassaro, Cpl. Maria   Uniformed Patrol     1237  mbassaro@qac.org 
Bennett, Dep. Dillon   Uniformed Patrol     1256  dbennett@qac.org 
Bradley, Dep. James   Uniformed Patrol     1291  jbradley@qac.org 
Brockman, Cpl John    School Resource Deputy   1283  jbrockman@qac.org 
Burns, Dfc. Nate    Uniformed Patrol     1296  nburns@qac.org 
Bush, Dep. Darin    Uniformed Patrol     1284  dbush@qac.org 
Carnaggio, Dep. Chris   Uniformed Patrol     1274  ccarnaggio@qac.org 
Cooper, Dfc. Alex    Uniformed Patrol     1263  acooper@qac.org 
Creason, Dfc. Steve   Uniformed Patrol     1280  screason@qac.org 
Custis, Dep. Justin   Uniformed Patrol     1964  jcustis@qac.org 
Davidson, Sgt. Jeremy   Sheriffs Resource Unit   1273  jdavidson@qac.org 
Davidson, Dep. Ryan   Sheriff’s Resource Deputy  1269  rdavidson@qac.org 
Dickey, Dep Savanna   Uniformed Patrol     1960  sdickey@qac.org 
English, Sgt. Phil     Courts Services     1278  penglish@qac.org 
Fraser, Cpl. Stephen   Court Services      1292  sfraser@qac.org 
Gore, Dfc.  Steve    Criminal Investigations   1289  sgore@qac.org 
Green, Sgt. Chris     Patrol Squad Supervisor   1260  cjgreen@qac.org 
Goodman, Dfc. Eric   Uniformed Patrol     1211  egoodman@qac.org 
Hartmetz, Cpl. Chad   Uniformed Patrol     1294  chartmetz@qac.org 
Hampton, Sgt. Sean   Patrol Squad Supervisor   1251  shampton@qac.org 
Jones, 1st Sgt. Morris   Criminal Investigations   1212  mjones@qac.org 
Jones, Dfc. Mitch    Uniformed Patrol     1266  mcjones@qac.org 
Kries, Dep. Darryl    Court Services      1267  dkries@qac.org 
Lewis, Dep. Jeff    Criminal Investigations   1953  jlewis@qac.org 
Lowery, Sgt. Troy     Patrol Squad Supervisor   1216  tlowery@qac.org 
Martz, Cpl. Brad    Uniformed Patrol/K9    1286  bmartz@qac.org 
Matthews, Dfc. Steve   Criminal Investigations   1921  smatthews@qac.org 
Matteson, Dep. Patrick   Uniformed Patrol     1957  pmatteson@qac.org 
Myers, Dep. Timothy   Court Services      1952  tmyers@qac.org 
Meyers, 1st Sgt. John   Patrol Squad Supervisor   1288  jmeyers@qac.org 
Neall, Dfc. Andrew   Uniformed Patrol     1279  aneall@qac.org  
Pack, Dep Lanard    Uniformed Patrol     1959  lpack@qac.org 
Parker, Dep George   Court Services      1951  gparker@qac.org 
Patikowski, Dep. Joseph  Uniformed Patrol/K9    1962  jpatikowski@qac.org 
Piasecki, Dfc. Mike   Uniformed Patrol/K9    1258  mpiasecki@qac.org 
Prince, Dfc. Doug    Uniformed Patrol     1264  dprince@qac.org 
Rickard, Dfc. Jason    Criminal Investigations   1262  jrickard@qac.org 
Saboury, Dep. Joseph   Chief Analyst      1221  jsaboury@qac.org 
Russell, Cpl. Shane    Uniformed Patrol     1257  srussell@qac.org 
Sackrider, Dep. Pete   Uniformed Patrol     1276  psackrider@qac.org 
Schwink, Dfc. Chris    Criminal Investigations   1261  cschwink@qac.org 
Schepleng, Dfc. Bill   Court Services      1272  wschepleng@qac.org 
Shawkey, Dep. Mark   Court Services      1958  mshawkey@qac.org 
Sewell, Dfc. George    Sheriff’s Resource Deputy  1265  gsewell@qac.org  
Steenken, Dfc. Larry    Court Services      1287  lsteenken@qac.org 
Sutton, Dep. Dan    Uniformed Patrol     1277  dsutton@qac.org 
Thomas, Dep. Eric   Uniformed Patrol     1965  ethomas@qac.org 
VanSant  Cpl. Amelia   Uniformed Patrol     1217  avansant@qac.org 
Walls, Dep. Dennis   Court Services      1254  dwalls@qac.org 



 

 

Sheriff Gary Hofmann, Sheriff of Queen Anne’s County 
 

sheriff@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1213 • Cell 443.496.1277  
 

Major Dwayne Boardman, Senior Commander 
dboardman@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1224 • 443.790.6072 cell 

 

Lt. Dwayne Embert, Administrative Commander 
dembert@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1215 • 410.490.2388 cell 

 
Lt. Earl “Duke” Johnston, Patrol Commander 
ejohnston@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1270  

 

Lt. Mark Meil, Support Services Commander/CIU 
mmeil@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1235 • 410.200.6558 cell  

 

CIVILIAN STAFF 
Stephanie Jarrell, Executive Assistant • sjarrell@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1218 
Roxie Cross, Administrative Assistant II • rcross@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1200 

Amanda Darling, Administrative Assistant II  • adarling@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1214 
Elizabeth Pierson, Administrative Assistant II • epierson@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1234 

Sue Haas, Quartermaster • suehaas@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1226 
Francis Roudiez, Office of Professional Standards/Human Resources • froudiez@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1923 

Aidone Jeffers, Court Security/Screener • ajeffers@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1233 
Craig Spence, Court Security/Screener  • cspence@qac.org • 410.758.0770 x1230 

 
 

How do I obtain a Peace or Protective order?  
By going to the District Court, Phone # 410-819-4000. 

 
Who do I contact about my noise ordinance concerns?  

You can contact Sgt. Johnston 410-758-0770 x 1270 

 
How do I get a copy of a Police Report?  

Police reports are not automatically sent by our office you must request them in writing. We search police reports by case #, date or location. 
All reports are reviewed by the Lt. and must be closed before being mailed. This process may take 7-10 business days. 

Adult Reports: Cost: $10.00, per report.  
 

Juvenile Reports: Cost: $10.00, per report. Must include copy of birth certificate & photo I.D.; can only be requested in writing                               
by parents of Juvenile.  

 
Photographs: Photographs are released on a case by case basis. 

 
CD’s: $10.00, per disk   DVD’s: $20.00, per DVD 911 Tapes: Contact Dept of Emergency Services # 410-758-4500 

Frequently Asked Questions: 

QUEEN ANNES COUNTY OFFICE OF THE SHERIFF CONTACT LIST 


